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From: Cal Callahan
To: Mahmood, Bilal (BOS); Carroll, John (BOS); Chen, Chyanne (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS)
Cc: Lee, Grace (MYR); Pardue-Bishop, Imani (MYR); Robert Goldfarb; Bob Goldfarb
Subject: Letter of Support for Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS
Date: Thursday, January 23, 2025 4:51:04 PM
Attachments: Castro Cultural District Letter of Support - Leather District.pdf

 

Dear Supervisors,

On behalf of the board and staff of the LEATHER & LGBTQ Cultural District, I would like to
submit this letter of support for passage of the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District's CHHESS
Report at the upcoming Land Use Committee.

Thank you for your consideration.

Cal Callahan
District Manager (Pronouns: he, him)

LEATHER & LGBTQ Cultural District
C 415.370-5540 | Mgr 415.237.3237
SFLCD.org
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584 Castro Street #140, San Francisco, CA 94114, (415) 237-3237 


SFLCD.org 
 


 


January 23, 2025 


Supervisor Myrna Melgar 
Supervisor Chyanne Chen 
Supervisor Bilal Mahmood 


Dear Supervisors, 


The board and staff of the LEATHER & LGBTQ Cultural District are pleased to offer this letter of support 
for the passage of the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District’s Cultural History, Housing and Economic 
Sustainability Strategies (CHHESS) Report.  


Our own CHHESS Report passed the Board of Supervisors in July of 2024 and has proven to be a valuable 
roadmap in planning and executing policies and activations in our District, furthering our purpose of 
maintaining and growing a vibrant and thriving community. We are confident that as our sibling Cultural 
Districts are able to enact their own sets of strategies, that the City of San Francisco will benefit from the 
results. 


San Francisco is a city of diversity and inclusion. The neighborhoods’ celebrations of their history and 
cultures weave a fabric that is rich and varied. We are fortunate that the City has had the foresight to 
create cultural districts which maintain that variety. 


We wholeheartedly endorse passage of the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District’s CHHESS and look forward to 
continue to work with them for the good of the city. 


Sincerely, 


 


Bob Goldfarb 
Executive Director 
LEATHER & LGBTQ Cultural District 
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January 23, 2025 

Supervisor Myrna Melgar 
Supervisor Chyanne Chen 
Supervisor Bilal Mahmood 

Dear Supervisors, 

The board and staff of the LEATHER & LGBTQ Cultural District are pleased to offer this letter of support 
for the passage of the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District’s Cultural History, Housing and Economic 
Sustainability Strategies (CHHESS) Report.  

Our own CHHESS Report passed the Board of Supervisors in July of 2024 and has proven to be a valuable 
roadmap in planning and executing policies and activations in our District, furthering our purpose of 
maintaining and growing a vibrant and thriving community. We are confident that as our sibling Cultural 
Districts are able to enact their own sets of strategies, that the City of San Francisco will benefit from the 
results. 

San Francisco is a city of diversity and inclusion. The neighborhoods’ celebrations of their history and 
cultures weave a fabric that is rich and varied. We are fortunate that the City has had the foresight to 
create cultural districts which maintain that variety. 

We wholeheartedly endorse passage of the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District’s CHHESS and look forward to 
continue to work with them for the good of the city. 

Sincerely, 

 

Bob Goldfarb 
Executive Director 
LEATHER & LGBTQ Cultural District 
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From: Lily Wong
To: Melgar, Myrna (BOS); BoardofSupervisors@sfgov.org; MelgarStaff (BOS); MahmoodStaff; Mahmood, Bilal (BOS);

Carroll, John (BOS); Chen, Chyanne (BOS); ChenStaff
Cc: Lee, Grace (MYR); Pardue-Bishop, Imani (MYR); daniel.adams@sfgov.org; Sabory, Julia (MYR); Tina Aguirre
Subject: SCCD SUPPORT for Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS
Date: Friday, January 24, 2025 10:43:19 AM

 

Note: resending with an edit to a typo in the last submission. Please disregard the letter sent yesterday
for the corrected one below.

Honorable Board of Supervisors Land Use and Transportation Committee:

It is with great pleasure I submit our support for the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District's
CHHESS. As Director of the Sunset Chinese Cultural District, I understand the depth
of research, engagement, and writing that goes into developing this report.

Within the six areas of the CHHESS Report, common across all of our sister cultural
districts, the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District's strategies and actions reflect their
history and the impacts their community has faced over the years. 

I urge you to vote unanimously to pass their CHHESS to the full board and pass it
without changes. 

Lily

Lily Wong 黃麗瑜
Director of Community Engagement 社區聯繫總監 
Sunset Chinese Cultural District Director 日落區中華文化區總監

1400 Judah Street
San Francisco, CA 94122
415-665-4212 | wahmei.org
sfsccd.org
Direct: (707) 653-5813
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
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From: Emily Murase
To: Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Fielder, Jackie (BOS); Mahmood, Bilal (BOS)
Cc: MelgarStaff (BOS); FielderStaff; Carroll, John (BOS); boardofsupervisors@sfgov.org; Lee, Grace (MYR); Pardue-

Bishop, Imani (MYR); daniel.adams@sfgov.org; Cheu, Brian (MYR); Tina Aquirre; Mandelman, Rafael (BOS)
Subject: [Japantown Cultural District] Letter of Support for the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS
Date: Wednesday, January 22, 2025 8:56:26 PM
Attachments: 25.1.22 JTF_JCD Letter of Support for Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS.pdf

 

Colleagues & Friends,

Please see my attached letter in support of the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS
which the Land Use and Transportation Committee is scheduled to review on Monday,
January 27. Thank you for your valuable consideration.

Emily

Emily M. Murase, PhD
ムラセ エミリー 
Executive Director
Japantown Task Force, Inc.
1765 Sutter Street, 3rd Floor
 San Francisco, CA 94115
www.japantowntaskforce.org
To find out what's happening in San Francisco Japantown, sIgn up for our weekly newsletter
at our website (bottom of the homepage)!
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San Francisco Board of Supervisors Land Use and Transportation Committee 
San Francisco City Hall 
VIA E-MAIL 
 
January 22, 2025 
 
RE: Support for the Castro LGBTQ Cultural Distrct 
 
To the Board of Supervisors Land Use and Transportation Committee: 
 
On behalf of the Japantown Cultural District, a project of the Japantown Task Force, I 
would like to express strong support for the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS 
(Cultural History, Economic Sustainability Strategy) Report presented by the Mayor’s 
Office of Housing and Community Development for your review on Monday, January 27. 
 
The CHHESS represents many hours of dedicated collaborative work between the 
Castro LGBTQ community, Supervisor Rafael Mandelman, and MOHCD Cultural District 
staff. In 2023, under the very capable leadership of Castro LGBTQ Cultural District 
Director Tina Aguirre, the Cultural District sponsored a new “Circle of Change” mural 
honoring lesbian and transgender Black women activists. Through frequent Facebook 
posts, Cultural District staff publicizes important events such as the Bay Area American 
Indian Two-Spirits 25-year anniversary celebration, the Castro Menorah Lighting 
Ceremony, and Board of Supervisors hearings on youth housing. The Cultural District 
has become the connector of all things LGBTQ locally and beyond.  
 
The timing could not be more crucial as the LGBTQ community is facing attacks from 
the new Administration and its supporters. There is no doubt in my mind that the Castro 
LGBTQ Cultural District, by celebrating diversity, inclusion, and pride, will save lives. 
Finally, the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS is an important blueprint for a 
resilient future and I urge your support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Emily M. Murase, PhD 
Executive Director 


1765 Sutter Street, 3RDFloor, San Francisco, CA 94115 - 415.346.1239  
info@japantowntaskforce.org - www.japantowntaskforce.org 


 
 







 

 
 

 
 
 
San Francisco Board of Supervisors Land Use and Transportation Committee 
San Francisco City Hall 
VIA E-MAIL 
 
January 22, 2025 
 
RE: Support for the Castro LGBTQ Cultural Distrct 
 
To the Board of Supervisors Land Use and Transportation Committee: 
 
On behalf of the Japantown Cultural District, a project of the Japantown Task Force, I 
would like to express strong support for the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS 
(Cultural History, Economic Sustainability Strategy) Report presented by the Mayor’s 
Office of Housing and Community Development for your review on Monday, January 27. 
 
The CHHESS represents many hours of dedicated collaborative work between the 
Castro LGBTQ community, Supervisor Rafael Mandelman, and MOHCD Cultural District 
staff. In 2023, under the very capable leadership of Castro LGBTQ Cultural District 
Director Tina Aguirre, the Cultural District sponsored a new “Circle of Change” mural 
honoring lesbian and transgender Black women activists. Through frequent Facebook 
posts, Cultural District staff publicizes important events such as the Bay Area American 
Indian Two-Spirits 25-year anniversary celebration, the Castro Menorah Lighting 
Ceremony, and Board of Supervisors hearings on youth housing. The Cultural District 
has become the connector of all things LGBTQ locally and beyond.  
 
The timing could not be more crucial as the LGBTQ community is facing attacks from 
the new Administration and its supporters. There is no doubt in my mind that the Castro 
LGBTQ Cultural District, by celebrating diversity, inclusion, and pride, will save lives. 
Finally, the Castro LGBTQ Cultural District CHHESS is an important blueprint for a 
resilient future and I urge your support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Emily M. Murase, PhD 
Executive Director 

1765 Sutter Street, 3RDFloor, San Francisco, CA 94115 - 415.346.1239  
info@japantowntaskforce.org - www.japantowntaskforce.org 
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